
OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK 

 

SUBLETTE, KS                                    NOVEMBER 2, 2020  

   

The Governing Body of the City of Sublette, Kansas met in regular session via Zoom at 

7:00 p.m. with Mayor Lawrence Hoerman presiding and the following members of the City 

Council present:   James Barber, Leon Birney, Tom Stoppel, Dylan Shotton and Jason 

Vaughn.  Also present were City Superintendent Daylen Elsey, Sheriff Troy Briggs, 

Attorney Lynn Koehn and City Clerk Jeannie Trigg.  Visitors were Greg Stoppel and 

Chuck Young. 

 

The minutes of the last regular meeting were approved as distributed with a motion by 

Councilmember Birney, seconded by Councilmember Vaughn.  The motion carried 5-0. 

 

Greg Stoppel was present to talk to the Council about developing the Bloomfield Addition, 

he is interested in rezoning his property from Residential to Industrial.  

 

Attorney Koehn discussed with the Council allowing an Ordinance to allow septic systems  

at the Bloomfield Addition.  A motion was made by Councilmember Shotton, seconded by 

Councilmember Birney to allow Septic Systems city wide if no City sewer line is available.  

If a City sewer line becomes available, sewer lines must hook up to City sewer.  The motion 

carried 4-1, with Councilmember Stoppel voting no. 

 

Chuck Young was present to discuss with the Council allowing horses and donkeys in the  

Bloomfield Addition, which is in the City Limits, to start a Biblically Based Equine 

Assisted programming for children and families.  The ministry is called Glorious Day 

Ministry.  At this time horses and donkeys are not allowed in the city limits. 

 

Sheriff Troy Briggs gave the monthly law enforcement report.  He discussed activity 

within the City.  The truck Ordinance was discussed. 

 

Superintendent Elsey gave the monthly water report.  The Council discussed the Electric 

Well rehabilitation.  A motion was made by Councilmember Birney, seconded by 

Councilmember Vaughn to allow another $10,000.00 for the rehabilitation.  The motion 

carried 5-0.  He discussed a new pickup, he will explore options. 

 

Attorney Hoerman discussed an Elm tree in the City park that is in bad shape hanging over 

the Gazebo.  ProCut gave a bid to trim the tree for $650.00 or take out the tree for $950.00.  

A motion was made by Councilmember Barber, seconded by Councilmember Stoppel to 

take out the tree for $950.00.  The motion carried 5-0. 

 

A motion was made by Councilmember Birney, seconded by Councilmember Barber to 

approve and allow payment of the bills as distributed.  The motion carried 5-0.  



 

Councilmember Barber made a motion to adjourn at 8:37 p.m., seconded by 

Councilmember Birney.  The motion carried 5-0. 
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